
 

 

P h o n e  d i r e c t o r y  

 

Emergency                         911 
                  9 7 8 - 5 4 4 -  

Selectboard             6315 

Treasurer/Collector        3845 

Highway              6349 

Library                             7866 

Fire Station                     3314 

Animal Control                3402 

Animal Contr.Pager217-2681 

Clerk/Assessors             8304 

Bd of Health                    6315 

Community School         6310 

Police Dept Business     2244 

Building Inspector          2236 

FAX all depts.                  6499 

Burn Permits   413-625-8200 

Warwick Broadband 

413-676-9544 

 

A D M I N I S T R A T I V E  D E T A I L S  

 

All articles, ads and correspondence may be emailed to warwicknewsletter01378@gmail.com  (or call Beth Gilgun at 544–

3464) or dropped off in the black box in front of Town Hall by the 20th of the month before the article will run.  Please note 

that we are no longer accepting FULL PAGE inserts at all for commercial ads, and are asking every organization in Town to 

keep their event flyers to 1/2 page or less.  If a full page event flyer is desired, the organization may print the flyer themselves 

for insertion (call Beth for the number of copies required) if the information cannot be fit to 1/2 page and a waiver is desired. 

Business card size ads are $7/month or $70/year.  All material may be edited for length, ink intensiveness, or content and 

may not be anonymous. Some logs and minutes provided may only be available on the Warwick Website at 

www.warwickma.org due to space limitations.  ELECTRONIC SUBSCRIBERS WILL  GET FULL SELECTBOARD MINUTES.  

ANOTHER REASON TO SUBSCRIBE ELECTRONICALLY AND HELP US SAVE MONEY!! 

Warwick Community Newsletter 

October 2021 

Warwick, Massachusetts 

Please  consider donating to the Newsletter.  

It is an outreach from the  

Trinitarian Congregational Church  

serving the greater community.  

SEND THIS FORM TO;                              Subscription Mailed To: 

Warwick Community Newsletter               ________________________________ 

c/o Beth Gilgun                                          ________________________________   

29 Athol Road                                          _______________________________ 

     Warwick, MA  01378                

                  ____I prefer to save paper and postage by having an E-subscription          

Email Address     

You may request an email only subscription by sending a note to  

warwicknewsletter01378@gmail.com 

THANK YOU TO THE FOLLOWING DONORS   

AND ADVERTISERS! 
 

Roger & Rachel Berquist, Robert & Linda Paquet 

$70.00 

For all the folks who currently receive their Warwick Broadband Service invoices via the 
US Mail. If you would like to receive your invoices via email please send me an email 
(billing@warwickbroadband.net) stating you would like to do so and provide the email ad-
dress you wish to use to receive the invoices. Thank you, Jim Erviti. 

mailto:billing@warwickbroadband.net


 

 

Sincere thank you to all of the Warwick neighbors, friends, and family that helped our family during 
this very trying time and the passing of our husband and father, Oliver Fellows.  The support and 
love that have been given to us over the last year have been heartwarming and very appreciated.   
 

Thank you for your kindness and support.  The Oliver W. Fellows Family 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coordinator  Report– David Young  978-729-3224 

      Our July flooding disaster event has not gotten the federal / FEMA emergency declaration we desire. 

When and if we do, we can get some reimbursement from the federal government. FEMA stands for Federal 

Emergency Management Agency. We estimate the cost to “make us whole” from this storm is near $2M. 

This delay in declaration is not necessarily a bad thing as it means that MEMA (the MA counterpart) is 

working to ensure every town affected in the state is included. The fact is however, at this point there is no 

promise of federal taxpayer supported assistance. Recently on the advice of several town administrators, I 

contacted a FEMA consulting firm and got about an hour and a half of education.  

     One important thing I learned is that if we get the federal emergency disaster designation, have already 

made the repairs, and we did not include too much in upgrades, they must pay us 75% of our costs. They will 

allow 15% “upgrade” without too much objection;  so we may for instance increase culvert size. 

     Important to note this assistance is for “public infrastructure” which in our case is a road. We need to be 

well organized and organize separate projects to get them funded and to speed reimbursement. On affected 

road we have projects and sites. Sites have start and stop GPS locations. We separate work completed  

     Clearly it is easier to keep good records and just do it than the other options that that include project de-

scription and scoping work. Larry our Highway Superintendent has been keeping detailed records on emer-

gency expenditures to date to correct this flooding storm damage. Early estimates are that the cost could be 

$2M to restore us in whole.  

     In the first 24 hours of the storm event response, we engaged in debris removal and other protective 

measures like blocking roads and marking dangerous areas. For this sort of work, we only get to count the 

overtime, and regular hours are not funded. Beginning about day two we have been doing permanent work. 

We want as much permanent work on our books; work we will not be undoing. MEMA sees this as work we 

do “after the first 24 hours”. 

     Recalling that we do not have the Disaster designation yet, we will not want to engage a consultant until 

we do have the designation. Once that happens the consultant costs are like the permanent road repairs, reim-

bursable to 75%. With a consultant we will have somebody schooling us to make our claims and plans work 

because we must submit to a “processing center.” To succeed we need to make the job easy and understanda-

ble at the other end. 

     Even with the designation and funding we must meet 25% of the cost unless the state steps up. We are 

keeping track of our equipment hours which have an assigned hourly value. That goes in that column. Plus, 

that portion of payroll spent on flooding repairs / reconstruction from our budget is included. 

     On other fronts, Warwick Broadband System has 92% of connections meeting our grant contract specifi-

cations and needs to get to 96% to collect the final $150k state grant payment. We have until end of calendar 
year. Neither our neighbor Royalston nor we have heard anything from Charter Communications who won 
an FCC reverse auction to build a fiber system in both towns. The Selectboard went on record supporting 
collaborating with Royalston. This could mean working together on a host community agreement. Also, 

AT&T Wireless has begun construction at the Orange Rd Cell Tower and is not pursuing a new tower on Mt 
Grace. The Selectboard supports both broadband solutions as vital to the future of our community. 



 

 

 

 

October 2021 

Library 
 

Library hours: Monday 10-4, Tuesday 1-8, Thursday 5-8, Saturdays 10-12:30.                                         
Contact: warwick@cwmars.org; 544-7866. 
 

Covid operations update: Normal operations continue in effect at press time. We request that patrons 
who are not fully vaccinated wear a mask upon entry. With Covid infection rates on the increase, the 
Library may decide to require masks of all patrons who enter—stay tuned! Curbside delivery will 
continue to be available upon request. 
 

Wowbrary e-newsletter: Contact the Library if you’d like to receive weekly notices of new items availa-
ble for borrowing, with graphics and full description. 
 

Museum passes available: The Clark, MassMOCA and the Eric Carle Museum of Children’s Art. 
 

Women’s Guild - 100th Anniversary Display: Come see the attractive and informative new display 
honoring a century of service to the Town by the Women’s Guild. Featuring historical and contemporary 
writings and photographs—and a snapshot of what the town was like in 1921! The town’s human popu-
lation was 333 (now it’s closer to 800), and there were more horses than cars. The Warwick Inn got 
electricity that year! 
 

Authors and Artists Book Group - Sunday, October 10 at 11 am via Zoom: As a leader to the annu-
al Authors & Artists Fest produced locally from February 26-27, you can join monthly book discussions 
on the 2nd Sunday at 11 am. First up is Planet Walker: 22 Years of Walking. 17 Years of Silence, by 
John Francis. Register for any or all of the book discussions at https//www.nature-culture.net/aa-
reading-group-2022. Everyone is welcome even if you haven’t finished the book! 
 

Monthly Short Story Hour - Zora Neale Hurston: Thursday, October 21st @ 7:30 pm at the 
Library: Hurston died in obscurity in 1960 with all her books out of print; now she is recognized 
as one of the most important and influential modern American writers. We’ll read a few of her 
short stories displaying her “unique fusion of folk traditions and literary modernism—comic, iron-
ic, and soaringly poetic.” Be a reader—or come just to listen. 
 
Storyteller John Porcino - Sat Oct 30th at 1 pm @ Library: Join renowned storyteller/musician John 
Porcino as he presents a Halloween program for all ages entitled "Not Too Scary Stories". He will spin a 
handful of his most beloved seasonal tales and song for families.  Mix 2 gallons of spooktacular 
seasonal stories, 1 quart of sing along songs.  Spice it up with some wonderful and strange musical 
instruments. Add heaps of laughter and a pinch of not too scary fun.  Then, serve it up with a pack of 
kids, the youngest cuddled safe in their parents lap and you have a recipe for some full baked 
Halloween fun. To be followed by a short set of scarier tales for the older children and parents. This 
program is supported in part by a grant from the Warwick Cultural Council), a local agency which is 
supported by the Mass Cultural Council, a state agency. 
 
Climate Preparedness book discussion (Pt 2) - Date to be determined: Warwick Library is partici-
pating in Climate Preparedness Week, organized by Communities Responding to Extreme Weather 
(CREW). Libraries and others across the state are hosting discussions of How to Prepare for Climate 
Change: A Practical Guide to Surviving the Chaos  (2021) by David Pogue. The October discussion will 
review book chapters that were not included in the September gathering. 
 
Finding Winnie: Before Winnie-the-Pooh, there was a real bear named Winnie—short for Winnipeg! In 
1914 a Canadian veterinarian on his way to tend horses in WW1 rescued a baby bear and named her 
after his hometown. In England she spent the war safely at the London Zoo, where a boy—a real boy—
named Christopher Robin also became friends with her. Check out this wonderful and beautifully illus-
trated book at the Library, which includes real-life photos of Winnie and her friends. 
 

Wanted - Book reviewers: If you'd like to submit a brief review of a book you've recently read from the 
Library, please let me know. 
 
Best - Ivan 
 

mailto:warwick@cwmars.org


 

 

W o m e n ’ s G u i l d  

 

*** ALL EVENTS ARE PENDING BASED ON THE CORONAVIRUS GUIDELINES*** 
 

October 5, 2021              Women’s Guild monthly meeting will be held in the school library at 1 PM.  
We will play some games      and plan the rest of 2021.   

 
November 2, 2021           Women’s Guild monthly meeting will be held at 1 PM, at Terrazza Restau-

rant at The Greenfield Country Club, where we will enjoy lunch (you pay for your own) and our 
monthly meeting.  We would like to have a “Yankee Swap” with either a “homemade” gift or a $5 
limit on one you buy.   We will have a signup sheet at the October meeting or contact Gloria Varno 
by October 26th at gvarno@gmail.com or 544-6323 if you would like to attend.   

 
  
The Warwick Women’s Guild would like to thank all those who came by our table at Old Home Day to 

read about the history of Warwick in 1921 when the Women’s Guild was first founded.  We also want 

to thank those who made contributions to the Guild to help with all our endeavors for the town and its 

residents.   Your contributions will go to help aid us in the scholarship fund contributions; flowers for 

hospitalized residents; holiday fruit baskets for those 80 and older; and financial aid to residents in tem-

porary need.  Thank you for supporting us! 

 

r e v i e w  

Maine Fish Market Restaurant 
60 Bridge Street, Warehouse Point, 
East Windsor, CT 06088 
860-623-2281 
mainefishmarket@yahoo.com 
Hours: Sun 12-8 
 Mon Closed 
 Tue-Thu 11 to 8 
 Fri-Sat 11-9 
 
     One of the first places I went out to eat with my Army roommate after things started opening up was  
Maine Fish Market Restaurant in East Windsor, CT. Exit 45 off Route 91 takes about 1 hour and 15  
minutes from Warwick. When you exit, take a right and it’s only about ½ mile down the road. You 
can’t miss it.  
 
     When I saw it, I remembered I had been there many years ago with some friends from Springfield 
and we loved it then, and I loved it now. The freshest seafood and cooked to perfection. Donna ordered 
clam chowder and I would have too, but that fills me up too much to enjoy my fried sea scallops! But I 
did taste it and it was delicious. My scallops were excellent, served with fries and coleslaw.  
 
     Masks were required until you were seated and there was quite a crowd for an early afternoon lunch.  
The prices are relatively reasonable based on the going prices of seafood. My scallops were $18, the  
clam chowder was $4.99 for a cup and I remember Donna having the Fried Haddock at $15.99. The  
prices increase at the dinner hours to $17.99 for Haddock and $22.99 for Sea Scallops. A larger serv-
ing? 
 
     Definitely recommend this if you want to take a little ride south, not hard to find and the food is  
excellent. Bon Appetite.  
 
Gloria Varno 

October 2021 

mailto:gvarno@gmail.com


 

 

TRINITARIAN CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH  
of WARWICK 

OCT 2021 

Dear Friends,  

 “And Jesus says, everyone will be salted with fire. Everyone. In the same way that virtu-
ally all food contains some level of salt within it, human beings are going to go through some things. We 
are seasoned by the circumstances and situations of our lives. “Salt is good.” Being salted is a good 
thing that can occur within a trying thing. Queen Esther was salted in confronting her husband the king 
as she risked her privilege and her safety for the good of her people. That salt was good. Moses was 
salted in the wilderness as he led a people with a propensity for complaint. God provided additional 
leaders to share the burden. That salt was good. James recounts Elijah’s persistent prayers for rain that 
took 42 months to be answered in the affirmative. Nevertheless, he persisted. That salt was good.”  

Rev Dr Cheryl A Lindsey 

 It is unsettling, to say the least, to feel as though something is out of balance and headed in the 
wrong direction; especially now. We live in a culture that is addicted to instant everything; instant re-
sponse, instant resolution to any sort of discomfort or unknowing.  Any unresolved problem or question 
can be “googled” and we can find the answer we want. We don’t even have to be conscious of what an-
swers we want, if we “google it” an answer that Feels good to us will pop up that lets us resolve our dis-
comfort and feel righteously indignant about our position.   

The quote above is in reference to a passage in the Gospel of Mark in which Jesus’ disciples have 
encountered someone outside their circle who is “casting out demons in your name” and they ask if they 
should stop him. Jesus answers that if he is doing “good” don’t stand in the way of the good. Then he 
goes on to the statement about salt being good, unless it has lost its “saltiness. “Salt is good; but if salt 
has lost its saltiness, how can you season it? Have salt in yourselves and be at peace with one another.” 

In Jesus’ day, salt was a very valuable resource. It did not just flavor food, it preserved food and 
made it possible to transport and share food, enabling the expansion of communities.  If “salt” wasn’t 
salty enough it would do neither well and could even be dangerous to those who used it or ate the food 
that was possibly contaminated. Paul, in his letters to the early church expressed a similar idea by saying 
“test the Spirits”; don’t just assume, because it looks attractive or tastes appealing, that it is good for 
you. Step back and take a longer view.     

 In our day, we just don’t seem to have time to “test the Spirits”.  Are vaccines the best way to 
end the Covid pandemic or are treatments like Ivermectin the way? Are we a racist society or not? Are 
the poor poor because of structural barriers or are they just lazy?  Is climate change human caused or just 
a natural occurrence?  You’re either for us or against us. Which is right and which is wrong? Choose 
now and don’t waver in your stance. God forbid someone should change their opinion as new infor-
mation becomes available. Stand firm; flip-flop is the death knell of many a decision maker. And yet 
rarely is the choice “either/or”, most often it is a combination of elements and getting the balance right 
oftentimes means adjusting the recipe.  

 Granted, sometimes a decision needs to be made quickly, but holding open the possibility of fur-
ther truth yet to be revealed is not a sign of weakness. Admitting a mistake and learning from it is a valid 
way of growing. Denying a mistake and refusing to alter our mindset leads to making the same mistake 
time after time. Mistakes are the “salt” of life. Living in abject denial can become toxic, to ourselves and 
those around us.   

We are all in this together. Together we can address issues too big for individuals alone, if we are 
willing to be “salted” in community.  

 

In hopeful faith,   Dan  

October 2021 



 

 

October 2021 

Warwick Council on Aging 

Foot Clinic  
                                      

       October 8, 2021 November  12, 2021      December 10, 2021 

                                At the Metcalf Chapel at 8 a.m. 

 
 

 

 

UP COMING EVENTS 
 

HOLIDAY FAIR WILL BE BACK (COVID ALLOWING) NOV 27 

     We are planning on holding the FAIR in the gym at the Warwick Community School on 
the Saturday after Thanksgiving. If you or a friend wants to set up as a vendor, contact An-
drea Woods  

 

FREE FOOD FRIDAYS     11 AM    We are in our new shelter beside the Chapel. This 
space allows us to reach more people who pass by on Athol Rd. We will be adding some sid-
ing to make this space usable through the winter. Any garden surplus is welcomed. We set 
up between 10 & 10:30 AM., but fresh veggies dropped off at any time Friday are welcome. 

 

ON-GOING ACTIVITIES AT THE METCALF CHAPEL 

 

FOOD PANTRY DONATIONS   Nonperishable food, personal hygiene items and 
household cleaning supplies are collected in the front hall of the Chapel. The personal & 
household cleaning items are especially needed as they cannot be purchased with “food 
stamps”.  

BLANKETS/SHEETS/PILLOWCASES/ ETC   Sheets (the shelters only have twin 
beds and mattresses) blankets and pillowcases, towels and washcloths are collected and taken 
to the area shelters. Bring clean and useful items to the Chapel and we will get them to the 
shelters.  

 MEDICAL SUPPLY LIBRARY     We have crutches, wheelchairs, walkers and many 
other medical supplies for free loan at the Chapel. Check us out before buying new.  



 

 

 
TRINITARIAN CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH OF WARWICK IS BRINGING BACK 

 

THE HOLIDAY FAIR! 
 

WHEN:  SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 27, 2021 

  FAIR RUNS 10AM – 3PM    (VENDOR SET UP IS AT 8:30AM) 

WHERE: WARWICK COMMUNITY SCHOOL 

  41 WINCHESTER ROAD, WARWICK 

 

HOW DO I GET A VENDOR SPOT?  Email Andrea Woods  jarkat99@yahoo.com or text/call 413-522-
4774.  Please reserve by October 31.  Later reservations accepted on a space-avail. basis only.   Let us know 
what you are selling and how much space you need.  This is a bring-your-own-table event.  All table spaces 
are $15.  Checks payable to TCCW and collected ahead of the event.  Your space is not assured until we have 
received payment.  We are asking for one of your items ($10+ value) for the Church’s Silent Auction table. 
 
HOW WILL THE TCCW HANDLE COVID MITIGATION?  This is a Vaccinated Only event.  Children or 

adults who cannot get vaccinated must be masked at all times.  There will be no Luncheon served, although 

there will be packaged baked goods available for sale.  If you are sick on event day, please stay home, let us 

know and your payment will be reimbursed. 

 

WE LOOK FORWARD TO THIS EVENT!  AS WITH EVERYTHING ELSE THESE DAYS, THIS 
EVENT OR PROTOCOLS ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE. MAKE SURE YOU LEAVE CONTACT IN-

FORMATION WHEN YOU RESERVE SO THAT ANY CHANGES CAN BE COMMUNICATED TO 
YOU! 

mailto:jarkat99@yahoo.com


 

 

Warwick School Renewal News - September 2021 
 

Tom Wyatt, Warwick Education Committee 

 

What’s happening at the Warwick Community School (WCS): 
 

The Warwick Arts Council tent has been setup for use for a variety of programs. 
  

     “Learn & Play Group” for families with young children (birth - age 5). has begun. 

This free play group meets Wednesday mornings at 10am and is outdoors for now. The program is de-
signed with stories, activities, and time for adults to meet & chat. 

Pre-registration is required, contact Deb Wood at 413-239-0830 (call or text), Coordinator of PVRSD 
Coordinated Family & Community Engagement. Funded by a grant from the MA Department of Early 
Education and Care. Early childhood is a key part of the Warwick Education Committee’s long-range 
education plan. There is a classroom set up for early childhood activities. Connecting families with the 
school builds community and fosters children’s development. 
 

     The Warwick Community Home School Co-Op has begun a new school year with an art club, na-
ture/adventure club, library use. There are 2-3 programs per week led by volunteers Janice Starmer, 
Tracey Kirley, Clare Green, coordinated by Amber Holloway. 
 

     After-school programs, starting in October are in the planning stage. These would explore art, thea-
ter, and nature/adventure and be supported by the Warwick Recreation Committee. They would be for 
Warwick children who are attending school in Northfield and occurring once the bus arrives back in 
town. If you are interested, please contact Janice Starmer at 978-544-8968 or at 
hoothill@valinet.com 

 

     Tuition and transition agreements between Pioneer Valley Regional School District (PVRSD) and 
Warwick are in the final stages of completion. The tuition agreement guarantees that Pioneer is the des-
ignated school for Warwick students grade 7-12 - all those who choose to attend will be accepted. The 
transition agreement clarifies how Warwick will exit PVRSD and meet continue its percent of long-term 
obligations. 
 

     The Education Committee has submitted the draft budget section of the town’s long-range educa-
tional plan to the Department of Elementary & Secondary Education Two remaining sections are being 
drafted; ongoing contact with DESE continues. 
 

     Prep work for the Pavilion/Amphitheater and Outdoor Classroom at the Warwick Community 
School has begun! Thanks to Don & Jamie Matthews, a few play structures were relocated, and the 
ground leveled to make room for the foundation. The Pavilion fund appeal, begun in December, has al-
ready raised over $9000! Many thanks to the numerous Warwick residents and supporters from near and 
far! Interested in supporting the pavilion project? Make checks payable to: Town of Warwick – Pa-
vilion Please mail to: Town of Warwick, Pavilion Project 41 Winchester Rd, Warwick, MA 01378. 
 

Want to be updated on Warwick’s School Renewal? Visit our website: https://www.school-
redesign.com/ or facebook page. Or Contact Adam Holloway: 978-501-0609 or Tom Wyatt 413-768-
8641 or email: school-redesign@town.warwick.ma.us. Can you help us? We need broad outreach to 
businesses, organizations, colleges/schools, towns and concerned citizens in our region. With a “chorus 
of support” Warwick can re-open its elementary school!  
 

 

Warwick: committed to educating Warwick youth in town since 1768. 

mailto:hoothill@valinet.com
https://www.recorder.com/Pavilion-approved-for-outdoor-classroom-performance-space-at-former-Warwick-school-37714764
https://www.recorder.com/Pavilion-approved-for-outdoor-classroom-performance-space-at-former-Warwick-school-37714764
https://www.school-redesign.com/
https://www.school-redesign.com/
https://www.facebook.com/WarwickSchoolRedesign
mailto:school-redesign@town.warwick.ma.us


 

 

 

 

Moores Pond Beach Committee 

 

As we near the end of September, the water is cooling down; the number of swimmers is dwindling; 
and the last water test of the season is in the books. It’s been a good year for the beach: We saw the installa-
tion of the traprock path and a new picnic table both for allowing roll-in access, improvements inspired by 
Diane Ellis, in memory of Gordon. The beach was cleaned and raked daily (thanks to MPBC members Patty 
Bellemare and Jean Haskell). The only hiccup was the flood of ’21, which forced closure of beach for a 
week, out of fear of both surface-water runoff contamination and strong currents as millions of gallons of 
water swept over the nearby dam. All water tests, even the one a few days after the flood, passed with flying 
colors. 

The Seventh Moores Pond Corregatta took place Sunday afternoon as the closing event of Old Home 
Days. Entries were few this year, three in the youth division and two in the adult division, but the crowd of 
two hundred, spread over the Town Beach, cottages across the pond, and boats, cheered on the contestants. 
Co-pilots Hailey Ring and Ethan Fisher in the President’s Kitchen came in first in the youth division; Emile 
Marti paddled Jasper to second place; and third place went to Benjamin Walker in the Eager Beaver. The 
adult race was also won by the President’s Kitchen, under the trusty paddles of Jason Ring and daughter 
Hailey. Second place went to Dan Farley in the Eager Beaver, which capsized immediately, but was paddled 
in its sunken state over the 100-yard course to the finish line, to the delight and laughter of the audience, 
which selected Eager Beaver for the “Sinker Award” (most entertaining shipwreck), and President’s Kitchen 
for “Fan Favorite.” The fine prizes (including a beautiful painting-on-slate as first prize and the presciently 
appropriate mask and snorkel won by the sunken Eager Beaver) were donated by Barbara and Cary Noel 
and MPBC member Kate Ring. Thanks also to MPBC members Kathy and Matt Connelly, who served as 
judges; Gary Bellemare, who place and retrieved the buoy; Jean H., Patty B., and Linda Strusa who staffed 
the registration and voting; and Claire Michaels who served as emcee. 



 

 

PIANO 

4 yrs old and up, play jazz, classical, pop 

Here in Warwick! 

Call Cheri @ 978.544.3101 

Mallet Roll Off  

Dumpster Service 
10, 15, 20, and 30-yard ROLL-OFFS  

978-249-9662 

Lance & Mandy Mallet 

WWW.MALLETRUBBISH.COM 

Dr.Katy’s contact-free online medical care 

in case your primary care doctor does not offer it  

or if you cannot leave the house. 

Simply log in to https://amwell.com/cm/, 

search for Ekaterina Brodski-Quigley, 

click on the picture and schedule an appointment. 

    Most insurances accepted  

October 2021 

Teaching for Literacy    

    Louise P. Doud, MSEd, Ed.S. 

prescriptive, multi-sensory, phonetic 

tutoring of reading, spelling and writing for any age 

Dyslexia Therapist/CERI Fellow/AOGPE 

 

Sandy Renna Woodturning  

Gifts for friends, family & 
yourself, all rescued from local 
fallen trees to reveal their hid-
den beauty!  Unique bowls, 
vases, platters, spin tops.  
Schedule appointment at my 
studio:  fsrenna@gmail.com, 
617-610-4944. 

https://amwell.com/cm/
mailto:fsrenna@gmail.com


 

 

  

 

OCTOBER, 2021 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    
 
 
 
 

 
 

1 
 
Free Food 
Friday 11:00 
 
 

2 
 

Transfer  
Station  8-3 
 
Library 10-12:30 

3 
 
Worship  
Service  10:00 
 

4 
 

Labor Day 
 

5 
 

Library 1-
8pm 
 
 

Women’s  
Guild 1:00  

6 
 
 
 
  

7 
 
Library 5-8pm 
 
 

 

8 
 

Foot Clinic 
 
Free Food 
Friday 11:00 
 

9 
 
Transfer  
Station  8-3 
 
 
 

Library 10-12:30 

10 
 
Worship  
Service  10:00 
 
Authors & 
Artists Book 
Fair 11:00 
Zoom 

11 
 

Columbus Day 
 
 
 
 

12 
 

 
Library 1-
8pm 
 

 

13 
 
Book Club 

14 
 
Library 5-8pm 
 
 
 

 

15 
 
 
Free Food 
Friday 11:00 
 

16 
 
Transfer  
Station  8-3  
 
 

 
Library 10-12:30 

17 
 
Worship  
Service  10:00 
 
 

18 
 

Library  10-4 
 
 
 
 

19 
  
Library 1-
8pm 
 
 
 

 

20 
 
 

 
 

21 
 
Library 5-8pm 
 
Short Story 
Hour 7:30pm 
 
 

 
 

22 
 
 Free Food 
Friday 11:00 
 

23 
 
Transfer  
Station  8-3  
 

Library 10-12:30 

24 
 
Worship  
Service  10:00 
 
____________ 
31 
Worship  
Service  10:00 
 
Halloween 

25 
 
Library  10-4 
 
 
 
 

26 
 
Library 1-
8pm 
 
 

27 28 
 
Library 5-8pm 

29 
 
Free Food 
Friday 11:00 

30 
 
Transfer  
Station  8-3  
 

Library 10-12:30 
 Not Too Many 
Scary Stories 
Library 1:00 
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Don’t Miss these OCTOBER events  

WOMEN’S GUILD –OCTOBER 5 

AUTHORS & ARTISTS BOOK FAIR—OCTOBER 10 

SHORT STORY HOUR —OCTOBER 21 

NOT TOO MANY SCARY STORIES—OCTOBER 30 

    


